CABINET MEETING
16th April, 2003

Meeting commenced:
9.31 a.m.
"
ended:
9.33 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Lancaster, Lea, Mann, Merry, Warmisham and Warner
(Councillor D. Miller also attended)

322.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Connor and Sheehy.

323.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd April, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

324.
WARD BOUNDARIES - PERIODIC ELECTORAL REVIEW
Councillor John Merry, Deputy Leader of the Council, submitted a report in respect of the Council's submission to the Boundary Committee for England in response to their draft recommendations on future electoral arrangements for the City.

RESOLVED:
THAT the paper entitled "Future Electoral Arrangements for Salford - Response of the City Council", as attached to the abovementioned report, be approved for use in responding to the draft recommendations of the Boundary Committee for England in connection with the proposed Ward Boundary changes.

325.
MANCHESTER AND SALFORD HOUSING MARKET RENEWAL PROGRAMME
Councillors Bill Hinds and John Warmisham, Leader of the Council and Lead Member for Housing Services, respectively, submitted a progress report in respect of the Manchester and Salford Housing Market Renewal Pathfinder.


RESOLVED:
THAT the overall approach in respect of the Manchester and Salford Housing Market Renewal Programme be approved; and that the Chief Executive, in conjunction with the Leader of the Council and the Lead Member for Housing Services, be authorised to agree the detailed submission to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister on this matter.

326.
TOWN TWINNING

Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a report in respect of Town Twinning.


RESOLVED:
THAT the transfer of responsibility for Town Twinning, from the Lead Member for Arts and Leisure to the Lead Member for Corporate Services, be confirmed.

327.
BEST VALUE REVIEW - HOME TO SCHOOL AND SOCIAL CARE TRANSPORT

Councillors Keith Mann, Peter Connor and David Lancaster, Lead Members for Education, Community and Social Services, and Environmental Services, respectively, submitted a joint report on the Best Value Review of Home to School and Social Care Transport.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a Central Passenger Transport Unit be established to commission and manage all Home to School and Social Care Transport.



(2) THAT a detailed action plan be implemented, within the agreed timetable, in respect of Home to School and Social Care Transport.
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